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July 11, 2019 
8:00 p.m. 
 
 
City Council Meeting 
 
Present: Ferron Martineau, Dal Schwendiman, Chad Stevens, Kevin Torgrimson, Raymonda 
Furness, Susan Lott, John Briggs, Joe Powell-Fremont County Sherriff Dept, Dick Dyer, Randy 
Schwendiman, Alex Yanez 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was repeated, and a prayer given by Chad Stevens. 
 
The Mayor opened the Public Hearing on the proposed vacation of the City plat.  Alex Yanez 
asked a couple of questions and said he would agree to the proposed plat vacation.  Kevin made 
a motion to close the public hearing, Raymonda seconded. All voted affirmative. 
 
Chad Stevens made a motion to proceed with the vacation of the City Platt as proposed, Kevin 
seconded.  All voted affirmative. 
 
Dal made a motion to accept the minutes of the June 6, 2019 City Council meeting. Kevin 
seconded, all voted affirmative. 
 
Chad made a motion to pay the bills submitted for the month of July 2019 Raymonda seconded, 
all voted affirmative.  
 
Officer Powell informed the Council of calls that the Sheriff’s Department had responded to in 
the City.  There was an agency assist, animal at large, a boat inspection, a traffic complaint and 
sheep on Hwy 33 reports this month.  
 
There had been a complaint voiced about weeds getting out of control on Delgado’s property.  
The Council reviewed the Nuisance Ordinance where #5 discussed weeds.  Susan will send a 
notice giving them 10 days to abate the situation. 
 
John reported that a hydraulic seal for the pump at the center pivot needs to be replaced. He has 
Golden West coming up to fix it. 
 
Dick Dyer discussed the required seepage test at the sewer lagoon for cells B and C.  He has 
prepared an RFP which is due back to the City next week.  Mr. Dyer also discussed moving 
forward with the flow meter repair or replacement. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Chad Stevens suggested that the City make a donation to the Fremont County Sheriff’s 
Department and possibly also to Fremont County Search and Rescue. 
 
The Council went over the fund reports and set a tentative budget for 20019-2020 fiscal year.  
Kevin made a motion to accept the Tentative Budget and hold a Public Hearing, Dal seconded.  
All voted affirmative.  The Budget Hearing will be held at our next meeting on August 1, 2019. 
 
Raymonda made a motion to adjourn, Kevin seconded.  Meeting adjourned 10:30 pm. 
 
 
 

______________________________    ____________________________ 
Mayor – Ferron Martineau                                   City Clerk – Susan Lott 


